MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 29th July 2008

Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Johnson


Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Mrs Day


Cllr Mrs Beale

To be actioned by

1
Apologies



Apologies had been received from Mr Honey.






2
Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising



The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

It was noted that some pot holes had been repaired but there are still many that require filling.  The article about fly tipping was published in the magazine but it is still happening albeit slight less often than before.




3
Declaration of Interest on items on the agenda


4


Cllrs Gardener and Day declared an interest in item 8 on the agenda.

Report on Chris Bridger’s Visit
Cllr Mrs Helmer reported on the meeting she had with Mr Bridger of Kent highways, a copy of this report will be held on file with these minutes.



5
Reed bed


6
An email had been received from Mr Honey stating that there is a meeting about the reed bed arranged for the end of August.
War Memorial
It was agreed that the Clerk would obtain 3 quotations for the complete removal of the cherry tree that is growing by the War Memorial.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.


TB

7

8

9
Recycling
An email had been received from Mr Honey stating: I have agreed in principle with the Deputy Leader of Shepway DC that the Shepway doorstep recycling service can be extended into ABC's area, to the rest of the 'village' of Hastingleigh. I have asked ABC officers to negotiate the details. The additional money for this will have to be found, which is the next hurdle. When (hopefully rather than if) that is cleared I would like to discuss the detail of the proposals with the PC. I think that the coverage will have to be limited to Pilgrims Way, Bowl Field, Beckets Close, the top of Tamley Lane, and the Street between Vigo and the pond.

Planning Applications
Cllrs Day and Gardener left the meeting.

Cllr Johnson took the Chair.  The planning application for the change of use at Gilton Oaks was discussed at length.  Cllr Johnson will be circulating a response following these discussions and he will respond directly to Ashford Borough Council copying both Mr Honey and the Clerk in on the final draft.

Cllrs Day and Gardener re-joined the meeting.

Mr Honey had emailed the Clerk with the following information regarding Planning Applications: The Klatzko's revised application. I would welcome the PC's thoughts on whether the revised design is acceptable. Other planning matters. I am chasing ABC officers about the Bowl Inn application (stalled awaiting details of ventilation) and Beckets Close (awaiting advice from Counsel).

Hastingleigh Parish Councillors hadn’t all seen the Klatzko application so this could not be discussed at this time.

Posts on the verge, Pilgrims Way
LJ

LJ




There was some discussion regarding the posts being put on the verge, Kent Highways Services are yet to respond definitely about this issue and the Clerk is chasing this regularly.  The Clerk was asked to contact EDF because the electricity supply pole is much too close to the verge.  It was also suggested that the Clerk contact Mr Honey to discuss the failure to complete the jobs that are logged by the Parish Council and the state of Wye Hill.


TB

TB

10
Risk Assessment



The electricity supply pole on the green by the Tamley Lane/Pilgrims Way corner is dangerous – EDF to be contacted.


TB

11
Financial Statement



A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  The following cheques were signed, £50 for Lawncare, £791.25 for Mr Rust for the repairs to the notice board.




12
Correspondence



The Clerk had a letter that is being circulated asking parish Council to support the Post Office keeping the tender for the Card Account.  This is to be circulated to all Councillors who will respond to the Clerk individually.




13
Any Other Business



The bench at the pond needs repairing – the Clerk is to obtain a quote from Mr Rust and Cllr Gardener will obtain 2 other quotations.

Rural Housing – no news

Sign for Elmsted – concerns had been raised over the placing of the Elmsted sign back to back with the Hastingleigh sign.  As this was done to assist emergency services it was agreed that the sign should stay.

Some tarmac has been placed on the Pilgrims Way bridle path – the Clerk will contact the Footpath Warden about this.

The grit bin on Slip Hill is not there – the Clerk is to follow this up with Kent Highways Services.


TB

WG

TB

TB

14
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday September 9th 2008. 






Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

